The Beetown monthly meeting was held on May 4th, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisor Gary Mumm, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Lisa Ellis, Patrolman Dillin Meier.    Residents at Large where: Dianne VonBergen and Kathy Breuer.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The Agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents: Dianne stated that another truck is in the right of way. Kathy let us know that one of her relatives fell on the handicap sidewalk. Severe cracks in it. We looked at the sidewalk and will fix it. The park is getting ready for the pork feed in September. She wants mats to go around the trees that she wants around playground equipment, and she thanked us for watering the trees around the park. She turned in her Menards receipt for rubber mulch that she purchased personally and we will reimburse her for $1600.00 that will come out of the ITC fund. 

Patrolman Report:  Plow truck is still available. Allocation for trucks for next year is way down. Our current truck will sell better out right than traded. We will table this discussion until next meeting when full board can be here. Dillin has painted the plows. They look great. Discussion on patching Pigeon and Grant River Roads has been tabled. Will need to take pictures of roads before patching. Duvall with ITC will be videotaping the roads in June. Will compare second video to first video to access their damage.

Presentation of the bills was made by the clerk.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to pay $18,327.69 in bills this month.  
Treasurers report: After the bills were paid, the balance is $74,575.27.  
Last months Minutes: The chairman read the minutes of the last meeting.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the minutes as read. 

LRIP funding, Darwin talked to Travis, Mike Bailey does not have a federal contractors number. Needs it first before we can get LRIP money. Darwin contacted Travis Kremer about the approximate $52,000 in road aid. Travis stated it is still coming. Wait for new SMA, it will be 100%. Existing SMA is 20%.

Sylvan Kaiser’s stone cleaning equipment was sold at his estate sale. 

Tabling road inspection report for full board. 

Other Business:  None.

Budget Year to date was presented. Still on track. 

The monthly meeting for next month was set for June 8th at 6pm.  The Meeting was adjourned at: 6:52pm.


Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk _______________________
A motion was made, seconded and carried on:   ___________________, 2023  to approve the minutes as read.

